
ACTION SHEET  
REGULAR MEETING 

CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

1 JUNKINS AVENUE 
 

Conference Room “B” 
  

3:30 PM                                 OCTOBER 8, 2008 
 
Members Present:   Vice Chairman James Horrigan; Members, Allison Tanner, Brian 

Wazlaw, Skye Maher, Alternates Mary Ann Blanchard, Richard 
Adams 

 
Members Excused:               Chairman Steven Miller; Barbara McMillan, Eva Powers 
 
Also Present:   Peter Britz, Environmental Planner/Sustainability Coordinator 
 
 
I. STATE WETLANDS BUREAU PERMIT APPLICATIONS 
 

A. Standard Dredge and Fill Application 
325 Little Harbor Road 
Carylyn Grondin, owner 
Assessor Map 204, Lot 5 
 

The Commission recommended approval of the application to the State Wetlands Bureau 
with the following stipulation: 
 
1)  That no watercraft be allowed on the shore side of the float. 
 

B. Standard Dredge and Fill Application 
 Interstate 95, south of bridge over Spaulding Turnpike 
 NHDOT, owner   
 Assessor Map N/A, Lot N/A 
 

The Commission recommended approval of the application to the State Wetlands Bureau. 
 

C. Standard Dredge and Fill Application 
2839 & 2859 Lafayette Road 

 Tropic Star Development, owner 
 Assessor Map 286, Lots 18 & 19 
 

The Commission recommended denial of the application to the State Wetlands Bureau. 
 
D. Standard Dredge and Fill Application 
 70 Pleasant Point Drive 
 Gary and Patricia Kish, owners 
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 Assessor Map 207, Lot 15 
 

The Commission recommended approval of the application to the State Wetlands Bureau. 
 

E. Permit By Notification Application 
 579 Sagamore Avenue, Units 61-69 
 Tidewatch Condominium Association, owner 
 Assessor Map 223, Lot 30 

 
The Commission recommended approval of the application to the State Wetlands Bureau. 
 
III. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
  The New NH Comprehensive Shoreland Protection Act Workshop 
   Monday, October 20, 2008    6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 
 
Mr. Britz informed the Commission of this upcoming workshop and encouraged their 
participation. 
 
IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
  September 10, 2008 
 
It was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the minutes as presented. 
   
V. ADJOURNMENT 
 
At 5:00 p.m., it was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to adjourn the meeting. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Liz Good 
Conservation Commission Recording Secretary 
 
 


